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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

A century ago this month, thousands of lives were lost in the trenches and on the battle fields of the First World War. It was a brutal four-year conflict. For many, life in the trenches also brought a sense of heavenly nearness as soldiers turned to God in their deepest moments of need. 

In many a trench you would find a “Shelter of Rest” where soldiers would be given a maximum of 10 minutes to take time-out to rest and reflect before returning to their positions. Some of the soldiers would take time writing out their wills or their heart-felt prayers. 

A colleague from the Isle of Lewis shared recently of how his father had taken time-out in the “Shelter” to pray. Before his time was up, two other soldiers demanded that he should get out and let them have a turn. After refusing, the two soldiers dragged him out. In the next moment a bomb was heard going off in the trench. To the amazement of the soldiers, the Shelter had been blown up. The two soldiers grabbed the man’s hand, “Thank you for your stubbornness!” My colleague’s father responded, “And thank you for being unfair!” 

When life seems unfair and we begin to struggle with the worries and cares of the world, Jesus promises a “Shelter of Rest”. Not a man-made shelter, but a shelter where we can experience a peace that goes beyond our understanding, and a haven of rest for our souls. 

In the midst of all the battles we face each day, Jesus invites our weary and exhausted lives to find rest in Christ himself. It is only a prayer away! There we will find strength and hope for tomorrow.
Nearer, still nearer, close to Thy heart,

Draw me, my Saviour, so precious Thou art;

Hold me, O hold me close to Thy breast,

Shelter me safe in that 'Haven of Rest.'

Nearer, still nearer, while life shall last,

Till all its struggles and trials are past;

Then through eternity, ever I'll be

Nearer, my Saviour, still nearer to Thee.

Your Friend and Interim Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

The other day I wandered in the sanctuary taking in the peace of the place as I waited to discuss marriage arrangements with a young couple – I was early; they were not late. I seldom take the opportunity when no-one else is around just to take in the atmosphere of the place; an escape from the hubbub of everyday life. 

The sanctuary is not only a place of peace and worship; it is a storehouse of memory. Some of the stained-glass windows carry a dedication to some notable person; most portray biblical themes. The Heritage Centre displays a treasure trove of memory of those associated with St Columba’s and the wider community.

Then my eyes focused on one of the War Memorials, a reminder of those of our congregation and parish who perished in the First World War. Though the names listed there meant little to me, I assumed that behind each name there had to be a story; a story of heroism, perhaps, but also a story of loss. On the First World War memorial there are ninety-one names. For some, those who died in the ‘Great War’ are no more than a footnote in history – a name on a memorial – but for many there is still a living family connection.

The First World War had been labelled ‘The War to end all Wars’. As we all know too well and to the cost of many that was an over optimistic assessment. Since that time there have been countless wars, some more expansive than others. The Second World War engulfed practically every continent. Wars in Korea, the Falklands, Iraq, Afghanistan and, today, civil war in Syria and the spread of terrorism in the Middle East have accounted for hundreds of thousands of lives.

When the Prime Minister announced recently that there would be a series of events over the next four years to mark the centenary and duration of the First World War, I found his motive hard to comprehend. Every major battle would be commemorated. As the Prime Minister spoke I wondered how my great uncle, who ‘by good fortune’ (his words, not mine) had survived the carnage of the Somme, would have reacted to the suggestion. It was only towards the end of his life that he was able to say anything about that horrendous experience and of the nightmares that often disturbed his peace of mind. Those of us who have no immediate experience of war on that scale can never imagine what it was like to be engaged in a war in which countless millions died.

History tells us that ‘The war to end all wars’ failed in that ultimate objective. Be that as it may, we will gather on Remembrance Sunday to remember and honour the dead of both world and subsequent wars, and those who still live with the scars of armed conflict.

In the silence of the sanctuary we will recall with sadness and with gratitude the lives lost and the spark lit in the struggle towards the dream of a better world. For those whose loss was personal Remembrance Sunday will continue to evoke memories that will never die, just as in our sanctuary there are reminders which encourage even those of us whose lives have not been blighted by war to carry on the struggle towards the elusive dream of peace.

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong 

WORSHIP CALENDAR: November 2014
Sunday 2nd November 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 9th November at 10.50am: Rev Bill Armstrong  - “REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY” 

Uniformed organisations in attendance.  Please note that this service commences at 10.50am

Sunday 16th November 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

2.00pm: Service at Warrenpark Nursing Home, Anthony Road

Sunday 23rd November at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 30th November at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
Sunday 7th December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - "Sacrament of Holy Communion"
DATES TO NOTE:

Saturday 15th November: Winter Fayre 10.00am to 2.00pm.

Wednesday 3rd December: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm.

A PRAYER FOR REMEMBRANCE

Lord of all the ages,

who constantly remembers His promises and His people,

You keep both living and dead in your care and love;

We confess that often our memories are selective :

we remember that which gives us delight and forget that which gives us pain;

Help us to truly remember the past,

deliver us from sentimentality that cripples action,

and destructive guilt that crushes hope

that we might apply from past days lessons to aid us in the living of these present times;

Through Jesus Christ, Prince of Peace;

AMEN.

PRAYER CORNER
During this month please remember in prayer:

· Our armed services, as they seek to uphold the peace in dangerous parts of the world.

· Those who in past times have lost loved ones or who have been disabled as a result of war.

· For all those in the diplomatic services who use their skills to avoid conflict breaking out in our world.

· For citizens in lands where terror, violence and bombing are commonplace.

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE

SUNDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2014

This year we will host the Remembrance Day Service for the town. This most important service is attended by members of the British Legion, representatives from some of the emergency services and all uniformed organisations. The church will be very busy that morning and, in order to ensure that everyone is seated easily, we would ask that if at all possible, church members arrive before 10.30am in order to reduce congestion at the front door when the Parade arrives.

It would also be most helpful if members would sit in the side aisles, leaving the centre for official representatives and organisations. There will be stewards on hand to assist you to find a suitable seat. Your co-operation in this matter is gratefully appreciated.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th November, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   2nd Nov - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

   9th Nov -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

16th Nov - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

 23rd Nov -  Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

 30th Nov - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

   7th Dec -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

CHURCH REGISTER

DEATHS
23rd Oct  -   Mrs J McColl, 10 Clark Gardens.  

27th Oct  -   Mr J Logan, 68 Flatt Road.  
COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the December Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

YOUNG CHURCH

Thank you so much for all your donations of goods for the North Ayrshire Food bank. This is going to be an ongoing project so we hope you will continue to support it in the coming months. Baskets for donations will be at the doors, and members of our Senior Group, GIG 7-9, will update you regularly on what’s happening.  To date, we have collected 400 items.

We are still collecting change for Water Aid and bottles or jars with any change collected can be handed in any Sunday. Either placed in our “well” at the side door or given to any of the Young Church Team. I will put empty jars back in the well for collection. Our annual total so far to the end of September was over £231. Thank you!

We are now coming into a busy period at Young Church as we start our Nativity rehearsals. This year our Nativity will be “Toby’s Christmas Drum” and we hope you will all come and see it. We are also planning two parties: “He’s the one for us” onesie party on 1st Saturday November as an alternative to a Halloween Party, and our usual Christmas Party with Special visitor on Sunday 14th December.

Lastly, look out for a stall selling Christmas Crafts in the tearoom over the next few weeks run by some of the older children. They have chosen to raise money for Cancer Research and will be putting their goods on display soon.

Alison Tunnicliff

MONDAY'S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We headed over to Kilbirnie on the evening of 29th September for a visit to Kilbirnie Auld Kirk. Several ladies gave us a very friendly welcome along with a cup of tea. They told us all about the history of the church and how it had evolved over the years. They were obviously all very proud of their church. We then had a chance to see round the building which is stunning and has many unusual features. Unfortunately it was too dark to see outside, so we are planning a return trip on a lighter evening. If you have not seen the church I thoroughly recommend a visit.

In October we had a film night on 20th when we tried out the Young Church Beanbags and watched “The Bucket List”, which is a great film.

We meet again on 3rd November in the Session Room for some Bonfire Baking with Johann McIntyre and on 17th November we plan to play badminton up at Inverclyde with a cuppa back at the church afterwards.


Alison Tunnicliff

Tel: 673567

K.I.T. CLUB

Once again, we have had another very good year with the K.I.T. CLUB.  Many thanks to all our "Faithfuls" who didn't miss many weeks.  It was also very nice when visitors to Largs came in for a cuppa and a blether.

The next time we all get together will be on Tuesday 16th December for our Christmas Meal at the Woodhouse Hotel - 12.00noon for 12.30pm.  The cost is £5.00 (we would appreciate it if you could pay for it before the day to either Jim, Irene or Myself).

Jim and I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Sheena and Irene for all their help.

We look forward to seeing you all on 16th December.

Eileen Rankin
IN FLANDERS’ FIELDS

In Flanders’ fields, the poppies grow

Between the crosses, row on row,

That marks our places; and in the sky

The larks, still bravely singing, fly

Scarce heard amongst the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow

Loved and were loved, and now we lie

In Flanders’ fields.
Take up your quarrel with the foe;

To you from failing hands we throw

The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders’ fields

John McCrae

SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS
On Friday 24th October a group of us went to Café Bon Bon for dinner.  Although the weather was not very pleasant we had a very nice evening and a delicious dinner. We received a warm welcome from Maureen and Kelly, the joint owners, who are now in the premises formerly known as Toby's Bar.  If you missed this event you have another opportunity to join us for St Andrews Night.

Our St Andrews Night this year is on Friday 28th November at 7.30pm in the Session Room. We plan to have an evening of Scottish entertainment followed by a supper of fish and chips or haggis, neeps and tatties.  See the notice board for further details of this fun filled evening.

Jean Jackson
Social Committee Convenor

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

The Heritage Centre closed on 29th September and although visitor numbers were down this year, over 5,000 people visited the church, many leaving very complimentary remarks in the Visitors' Book.   We are proud that our church is open 6 days a week during the summer as, apart from the Heritage Centre, it is an opportunity for visitors to come in and find a Christian welcome and an opportunity for prayer and meditation if desired.

The concert on Saturday 25th October provided another evening of outstanding music which was enjoyed by a good audience.

The last concert for the year will be on Saturday 13th December which will be a Christmas Concert by the Stedfast Silver Band with guests from Largs Operatic.   Tickets for this concert will be only £5 which will include a glass of mulled wine at the interval and perhaps a mince pie.

We appreciate the support given to the series of concerts and invite you to join us for the Christmas Concert which will be a great introduction to the Christmas festivities.

Ken Welch
WINTER WONDERLAND

Our Winter Fayre takes place on Saturday 15th November from 10.00am to 2.00pm. 

There will be a variety of interesting and attractive stalls with something to entice everyone. This is a great opportunity to do your Christmas shopping, avoiding long queues in busy shops!!

The tearoom will be open throughout the day and soup lunch will be served between 12.00noon and 2.00pm.

In order to pack the stalls full of interesting goods, we would be most grateful for donations. Stalls include Christmas stall, gifts and jewellery, bottles, books, baking, crafts and a curiosity stall. Goods can be handed into the Church any week day morning (except Thursday) from Monday 10th November. If those times are not suitable or if you have goods which you would like to be collected please contact Gillian 673505 or John 686631.

Please do try to come along. Banish the winter blues, have fun and prepare for Christmas at the same time.

Remember, Remember, the Fifteenth of November!! 

Gillian McEleny

LIFE AND WORK & LANDMARK SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2015
Life and Work & Landmark subscriptions for 2015 will be collected on Wednesday 19th November 2014 in the Vestry, from 10.00am to 12.30pm.

The annual subscription rate for Life and Work (excluding any voluntary donation towards “Landmark”) will be £24.00.  This is the first increase since 2012.
Subscription renewal notices will be delivered by the District Visitors at the beginning of November.

If any member of the congregation, who is not presently subscribing to “Life and Work”, wishes to become a subscriber, please see me as soon as possible and I will give you a free introductory copy.

Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank all the District Visitors for their continued help and co-operation during the past year.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager

LANDMARK
Please note that the December edition of Landmark will be the last one until February 2015.  Articles for inclusion in the December edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 26th November at the latest.  The December edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 7th December.  
 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

